
WHAT CAN I DO WITH MY BULK HARD WASTE 

WHEN THERE IS NO COLLECTION?

For more information visit  
www.albany.wa.gov.au/waste 

Bulk hard waste collection happens every second year, with the next service 
scheduled in 2023.  Ratepayers receive an extra waste pass in years where 
there is no bulk collection. If you have unwanted bulky items that can’t wait 
until next year, here are some options: 

Drop items suitable for reuse at Fossicker’s Tip Shop
Fossicker’s accepts (subject to operational requirements) goods 
in reasonable condition for resale such as furniture and household 
items;  homewares; some electrical goods; toys; outdoor and 
garden items; DIY and renovation goods. (You can also drop off 
unwanted TVs, computers, printers and gas bottles. 

List items on Facebook groups such as Pay It Forward Albany & 
Surrounds and Albany Buy & Sell, or websites such as Freecycle and 
Gumtree.

Organise a skip bin or collection from a local provider.

Remember, when buying new bulky items to ask retailers if they will 
take your old items for recycling or disposal.

If items are not suitable for reuse or recycling, you can dispose 
of them at the Hanrahan Road Waste Facility. Waste passes 
accepted here, though fees may apply for some items). 

If you need further information or 
assistance please phone 6820 3000 
or visit www.albany.wa.gov.au


